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Considered by City Council on Committee Report April 26, 2017 
April 27, 2017 Report Item April 28, 2017 

Toronto and East York Community Council
 

TE23.92 Referred Ward:20 

Traffic Control Signals - Richmond Street West and Simcoe Street 

City Council Decision 
City Council on April 26, 27 and 28, 2017, referred Item TE23.92 back to the Toronto and East 
York Community Council for further consideration at its May 2, 2017 meeting in order to 
permit the General Manager, Transportation Services to submit a revised report on the 
feasibility and installation timelines for a traffic light installation at Richmond Street West and 
Simcoe Street. 

———— 
Community Council Recommendations 
The Toronto and East York Community Council recommends that: 

1. City Council approve the installation of traffic control signals at the intersection of 
Richmond Street West and Simcoe Street. 

Origin 
(March 8, 2017) Report from the Traffic Control Signals - Richmond Street West and Simcoe 
Street 

Summary 
As the Toronto Transit Commission (TTC) operates a transit service on Richmond Street West, 
City Council approval of this report is required. 

Transportation Services has undertaken an operational review of the intersection of Richmond 
Street West and Simcoe Street. The results of our review indicate that the installation of traffic 
control signals are technically warranted. However, due to the close proximity of adjacent 
traffic control signals, Transportation Services does not recommend the installation. 

Background Information (Community Council) 
(March 8, 2017) Report and Attachment 1 from the Acting Director, Transportation Services, 
Toronto and East York District - Traffic Control Signals - Richmond Street West and Simcoe 
Street 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2017/te/bgrd/backgroundfile-101838.pdf) 

Communications (City Council) 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2017/te/bgrd/backgroundfile-101838.pdf
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(April 13, 2017) E-mail from Howard Kaplan (CC.Main.TE23.92.1)
 
(April 13, 2017) E-mail from Karen Kaplan (CC.Main.TE23.92.2)
 
(April 13, 2017) E-mail from Mandy Cole (CC.Main.TE23.92.3)
 
(April 14, 2017) E-mail from Sally Thomas (CC.Main.TE23.92.4)
 
(April 14, 2017) E-mail from Marten van Kerkwijk (CC.Main.TE23.92.5)
 
(April 19, 2017) E-mail from Robert Lunney, Director, the Entertainment District Residents 

Association (CC.Main.TE23.92.6)
 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2017/cc/comm/communicationfile-68905.pdf) 
(April 19, 2017) E-mail from Susan Wright (CC.Main.TE23.92.7)
 
(April 19, 2017) E-mail from Megan Albinger (CC.Main.TE23.92.8)
 
(April 24, 2017) Letter from Janice Solomon, Executive Director, Toronto Entertainment 

District BIA (CC.Supp.TE23.92.9)
 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2017/cc/comm/communicationfile-68926.pdf) 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Dave Harvey (CC.Supp.TE23.92.10)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Michael Werneburg (CC.Supp.TE23.92.11)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Christy Barber (CC.Supp.TE23.92.12)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Michael Holloway (CC.Supp.TE23.92.13)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Branden (CC.Supp.TE23.92.14)
 
(April 24, 2017) Letter from Robert Zaichkowski (CC.Supp.TE23.92.15)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Brian Hoeniger (CC.Supp.TE23.92.16)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Ivan Guisao (CC.Supp.TE23.92.17)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Konstantine Palanski (CC.Supp.TE23.92.18)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Erhard Kraus (CC.Supp.TE23.92.19)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Shawn Smith (CC.Supp.TE23.92.20)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Tom Worrall (CC.Supp.TE23.92.21)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Lisa Jeffery (CC.Supp.TE23.92.22)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Charlotte Elder (CC.Supp.TE23.92.23)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Lisa Roosen-Runge (CC.Supp.TE23.92.24)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Michael Stroud (CC.Supp.TE23.92.25)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Angela Bischoff (CC.Supp.TE23.92.26)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Jason Slaughter (CC.Supp.TE23.92.27)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Rick Conroy (CC.Supp.TE23.92.28)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Trudo Lemmens (CC.Supp.TE23.92.29)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Susan Roy (CC.Supp.TE23.92.30)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Anne White (CC.New.TE23.92.31)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Kathleen Mackey (CC.New.TE23.92.32)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Michael D. Arkin (CC.New.TE23.92.33)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Matt Pinder (CC.New.TE23.92.34)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from John Leeson (CC.New.TE23.92.35)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Richard Vaughan (CC.New.TE23.92.36)
 
(April 26, 2017) E-mail from Jane Davidson-Neville (CC.New.TE23.92.37)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Chris Luginbuhl (CC.New.TE23.92.38)
 
(April 25, 2017) E-mail from Belinda Cole (CC.New.TE23.92.39)
 
(April 24, 2017) E-mail from Michael Cosby (CC.New.TE23.92.40)
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